
when they have little ones, you will see maybe two of them
together. Last year I seen two hens, one old gobbler, and
about twenty-five young ones together. The young ones were
big enough to fly.

That is the deal on the turkeys. They do not mate year
round, only in the spring of the year. When they start
mating, the hens start laying, and they lay an egg a day for
fifteen or eighteen days or so. Then they sit on the eggs
day and night until they hatch.

P: So they do not sit on them until all of them are laid.

W: Right. They lay one egg at a time and then go on about
their business.

P: But they lay them all in the same place.

W: Yes. The next day they will go lay another egg about the
same time. They will start picking around, and you do not
see them any more. "Where did that turkey go?" She slipped
out of sight. She will be in a brush pile or something like
that where she has her nest.

P: Is that where they make their nests, in brush piles?

W: Yes. Then when they leave that nest they rake leaves over
their eggs, so you cannot go along there and just see their
eggs. A turkey makes her nest in an indented place. She
scratches it out and puts the leaves back in there, and then
she sits in there and lays the egg. When she gets through
laying the eggs, she just scratches leaves over it where no
varmint can come along and find the eggs.

P: That is neat.

W: A turkey has more sense than [most people think]. A lot
people think it is an insult to call others "you turkey,"
but turkeys are really more intelligent than we give them
credit for. Try to drive one up to that fence and put him
across it. He will fly to the fence, but he will not fly
across it. He will run his head through it, but that does
not mean he is dumb. Anybody that has ever turkey hunted
knows they are one of the hardest game to hunt. I would say
that they are probably the hardest game there is to
approach, to slip up on.

P: Do they hear well? Why would that be?

W: They are just so alert, I guess. All I know is you do not
slip up on a turkey. No one that I know of has ever slipped
up on a turkey. You might hear him yelp.

P: What is a yelper?
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